


Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                         
Clerk: Mr G Bould

Minutes of the Parish Council’s Annual General Meeting held on Wednesday, 1st August 2018 at Stoke-upon-Tern Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr Mrs S Planton, Cllr D Moore, Cllr P Farmer, Cllr R Wright, Cllr Mrs L Bearman and Cllr K Beardmore 
Clerk: Mr G Bould.
 
RAF Shawbury: Corporal Alex Otley
62.18. Welcome and Public Session.
The Chairman welcomed members, the liaison officer from RAF Shawbury and one Parishioner to the Parish Council meeting. Corporal Alex Otley from the base highlighted the families day, the parades in Shrewsbury and Market Drayton for the RAF 100th year and the next intake of trainees during September to December 2018 for the Parish Council to identify a potential project. Members agreed that the Community Champions be contacted for potential ideas. The Chairman thanked the Corporal for the update and his continued attendance at the meetings.
The Parishioner present raised three concerns with the Parish Council. The first was to support their neighbour who has already raised additional publicity that would encourage dog owners to place their pets ‘deposits’ within the waste bin at the end of Chapel Lane with Warrant Road. The poor management of the pheasant farm and lack of adherence to any planning conditions; and the flies associated with the spreading of poultry manure. The Chairman thanked everyone for their input closing the Public Session and moving onto the next items of business.
63.18. Apologies for absence:  







 

The following member and partners had sent their apologies, Cllr P Butters (work commitments) West Mercia Police: PC Alan Ambrose (leave day) and Shropshire Council: Nicola Fisher (annual holiday). The apologies were accepted.
64.18. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest: None raised. 
65.18. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 20th June 2018:
Cllr Mrs S Bartram proposed and Cllr Mrs S Planton seconded and the minutes with two amendments at 46.18. to read ‘dog fouling’ and 56.18 to read ‘that a view be sought’ were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman.
66.18. Matters arising from the minutes: 
1. Standing Orders: these had been circulated and members agreed them unanimously.
2. Local Housing Needs application: This application had been deferred from the previous meeting for additional information to be provided from Mr Alf Evans agent. The additional information was read out to members who agreed that five of the criteria had been met and so unanimously confirmed a strong local connection.

3.  Ollerton Pound: members agreed that Cllr R Wright pursue a Land Registry application to confirm the ownership of the site.

4. Cllr Mrs S Bartram reminded members that additional advertising and sponsorship is still required for the quarterly newsletter. If members know of any business, groups or individuals who could support the venture they are to encourage them to make contact.
67.18. Future Fit.
Some members had attended the recent presentations held at Market Drayton on the Future Fit proposals by the NHS for Shropshire. Members encouraged Parishioners to register their opinions in terms of the options presented.

68.18. Stoke on Tern School: parking.
The subject of excess parking on both sides of the road at the School in Stoke on Tern was raised as a concern. Cllr K Newby agreed to make contact with the Head Teacher at the School and report back to the Parish Council.
69.18. Review of Notice Boards.

Members resolved the following actions in terms of notice boards within the Parish.

1. Cllr P Waters covers notice boards at Riverside Drive and Kev & Di’s.
2. Cllr R Wright covers the notice boards at Wistanswick Institute and the bus shelter. A new notice board is being purchased at the Institute; members agreed that the old one be relocated to Riverside Drive at Tern Hill.

3. Cllr K Newby covers the notice boards at Ollerton and Eyton upon Tern.

4. Cllr Mrs S Bartram covers the notice board at Stoke on Tern School in Rosehill Road.

5. Cllr Mrs L Bearman and Cllr K Beardmore will cover notice boards at Dutton Close, Warren Park, Langley Dale and the Glebefield.
70.18. Task force update Clive Barracks, Tern Hill.

The Task Force had not met since the last meeting although a September 2018 meeting is likely; members felt they are not being kept updated in terms of the site and agreed that Shropshire Council be contacted to express that frustration. 
71.18. Neighbourhood Plan update.
The Neighbourhood Plan Regulation 16 consultation should have commenced, it appears that follow up letters had not been issued by Shropshire Council. Members agreed that the Clerk contact Shropshire Council as a matter of urgency. 
72.18. Cemetery developments.

Members were updated on the cemetery developments and potential options since the grant application for local CIL resources to Shropshire Council had been unsuccessful. The following resolution was agreed unanimously by the Parish Council. That the path way be constructed of crushed stone. That the 2016 & 2017 Neighbourhood CIL already received through the precept payments totalling £7,335 be used to fund the works. That members hold a volunteer work day to tidy up the site 10.30am on Tuesday the 7/8/18 for those able to attend.
73.18. Highway Maintenance:
Members resolved that the following items be reported through to Shropshire Highways:
1. To pursue a weight restriction from the junction for Wistanswick at the A41 to Stoke on Tern Primary School.
2. To support a review of the speed limit (to 40mph) from Stoke on Tern Primary School along Rosehill Road.

3. To contact the Safer Roads Partnership with reference to the speed of vehicles on the A41 
4. To raise concerns in terms of turning right (from the Tern Hill island) into Warrant Road at the staggered junction as some road users use the stretch for overtaking and 'cut up' anyone wanting to turn right.
5. To raise the issue of lorry drivers crossing from the lay by on the opposite side of the road to Newcott's Fish & Chip shop as there is no central refuge to allow for safe crossing.
74.18. Financial Matters: 
1. Payments: The payments for approval were tabled and members agreed the amounts. Members also agreed to cover the Clerks mobile phone through expenses at approx £20 per month plus VAT.  
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	100570
	Graham Bould (Clerks expenses)
	£74.25

	100571
	Keith Newby (stamps & Land Registry charge)
	£  5.05


75.18. Planning Issues:  
Since the last meeting members had considered three applications Stoke Farm, The Elms and Summerfield Farm and raised no objections to these applications. Strong objections had been submitted with reference to Springhill Farm and the change from agricultural use to the rearing of Game Birds; the application had been granted permission with a number of conditions several of which had already been breached. Members agreed that these breaches be reported and monitored for any further incursions. 
76.18. Correspondence:
1. Market Drayton Neighbourhood Plan: the Parish Council has formally supported.  
2.  Awards for All lottery application: a draft questionnaire had been circulated to the Community Champion groups across the Parish to start the process of evidence gathering
3. Right Home: Right Place seminar Oswestry: The Clerk had attended this recent seminar which highlight that any community scheme that comes forward Parish Council can attract up to £6,000 of grant per unit constructed
4. Ken Goodwin Enforcement case: Members agreed that a strong formal objection be lodged against enforcement action.
77.18. Future Agenda items.
Members agreed the following additional agenda items for future meetings:

1. Newsletter.

2. Old Tip at Wistanswick.

3. Grange Lane sign, Eaton upon Tern.
The meeting closed at 9.45pm 
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 12th September 2018 at 7.30pm 
Signed:

Chairman 
12th September 2018
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  
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